
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter February 2022 
Hello, Division 42!  

We are only six weeks into 2022, but we are in full swing. After pausing in-person 
DCMs in January, we came back with a bang last week as Conejo Valley and Santa 
Susana co-hosted a fun and well-attended DCM at kidSTREAM. Thank you to   
everyone who attended, and a special thank you to our gracious host clubs for 
providing dinner as well as dessert!  

And the Mid-Year Conference occurred in San Diego on February 12. Thank you 
to all who attended to represent Division 42 at this important event. The Mid-Year 
Conference got me thinking about the District Convention. This year, it will be 
held in Palm Springs (Indian Wells) from August 4-6, 2022. Please take a moment 
now to put these dates of your calendars.  

When I was President-Elect of my club, they sent me to D-Con in Las Vegas, and I 
had a blast. We are an organization of dedicated and enthusiastic volunteers, and it 
is awe-inspiring to experience the House of Delegates, in which our members    
democratically elect new leadership and make necessary changes to our governing 
documents. Each club may send delegates to vote in the process, and I was honored 
to cast my club’s vote for governor. (Of course, we were voting for Gary Gray from 
our club, so it was a bit of a no-brainer.) The process was educational and inspiring. 
There are also a host of educational and training opportunities, and I recommend it 
to anyone who is curious about how this global volunteer organization governs itself 
– or curious about how your own club can better serve the community. Each club 
should send its incoming president to the convention, and I strongly encourage all 
the clubs of Division 42 to start arranging now to do so. 

I have lived in Southern California for my entire life, so I have become accustomed 
to our boringly-perfect weather. That’s why “Bad” weather or extreme heat or cold 
excite me so much! If I’m experiencing temperatures below 45 or above 85, it     
almost always means I’m travelling, and that puts me in a good mood. And this 
leads me to the major reason to check out the District Convention: Think AUGUST 
in the DESERT! We will have triple digits every day! It is going to be crazy hot 
and crazy fun.    

Our division continues to thrive. We collected another substantial donation at the 
February DCM toward our Division Project. Noah’s Anchorage and School on 
Wheels are great organizations providing services to a particularly vulnerable group 
of kids: homeless ones. We have maxed out our sock drive goals, but both           
organizations still need watercolors, paintbrushes, colored chalk (small boxes), 
drawing/sketch pads, art markers, colored pencils/sharpeners, small note-
books, highlighters, charcoal pencils, individual gifts/treats/small toys (think 
dollar store). Please continue to collect these items and plan to bring them to our 
March DCM.  

Finally, at the March DCM, we will present our division gift to kidSTREAM to 
thank them for hosting our DCMs graciously and free-of-charge. That will happen 
on March 10. Please plan to attend to show your support.    

Matt  

Matt’s 

Message 

mailto:sayyes2service@gmail.com
mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


 

 

Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Our SLP’s were very busy again in January. The Builders Club held a fundraiser at their school where they sold 
Valentines Grams at 50 cents each, or three for a dollar. Each meeting they have a fun team building exercise 

selected by one of their committees. 

Rancho Campana High School KIWIN’S are working on fundraisers to support the upcoming District Convention 
and Leadership Training Conference called “Service Written in the Stars,”                                                              

which will be held on April 22-24 in San Diego. 

Rio Mesa Key Club is going to be very active in February, as they have four service events planned. These       
include helping at the aquatic center in Ventura, volunteering at the senior nutrition garden at Food Share, a 

beach clean-up, and making letters with “Letters for Rose,” which aims to reduce loneliness                       
among elders during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Camarillo High School KIWIN’S are selling club bracelets at $5 each.                                                                 
They found a few customers at our last DCM.  

Mary and Allen Grizzard-Paul represented our club at the Mid-Year Education Conference South.  International 
President Peter Mancuso was the keynote speaker at the Interclub Luncheon.  He presented his Five Priorities 

for his term as President: Improve the Club Experience – Increase Membership – Expand Kiwanis Youth        
Programs – Offer Education and Training Opportunities to members – Support the Children’s Fund. 

We attended sessions on Hybrid Meetings, Making Kiwanis Accessible, Fun with Membership, Kickstarting  
Fundraisers, and I got the latest updates from the Club secretary Forum.                                                     

All great stuff to pass onto our club members.  

Lunch is served International President Peter Mancuso 



 

 

Conejo Valley                        Roger Klausler Reporting 
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On January 17, we served Subway sandwiches, cookies, and drinks, and ate lunch with the kids in the Safe    
Passage program and members of the staff at Conejo Community Center.  At the left is Coyote talking with    

President Sue Bartley. On the right are Alan Fisch, Tom Stapleford, and Owen Miller with some of the kids and 
Luis in the background.  

We held a food drive at the Vons on Janss and Moorpark Roads on February Feb 9. When all was said and done, 
Vons customers had purchased 700 pounds of food that we then donated to Manna Conejo Valley Food Bank and 
Harbor House. Shown are Sue Bartley, Tom Stapleford, Sheromie Vittachi helping at the store, and Randy Gould 

as he makes the first delivery.  

The Conejo Valley and Santa Susana clubs co-hosted the DCM at kidSTREAM in Camarillo on February 10.       
Michael Shanklin, Director of kidSTREAM, greeted the crowd.  Our President, Sue Bartley, led the Pledge of      

Allegiance and presented the Say-Yes-To-Service Award to Randy Gould, a 12-year member of our club.  Sue 
then spoke movingly of the very real presence of food insecurity in the Conejo Valley, despite its apparent     

affluence. [Side note: the median price of a home in Thousand Oaks is just under 1 million dollars.]                 
We will continue to have drives once every calendar quarter, with the next one in April or May.  

On February 11, Sue dropped off greeting cards with cheery messages for residents of a local care home;       
unfortunately, COVID restrictions prevented her from visiting with the people who received the cards.  



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Moorpark Groundhog Day 5K 

Bright and early at 6:30 a.m., Moorpark Kiwanians volunteer at the annual 5K race.  

Tom and Emily cheer on the athletes; Kiwanian Ken runs the 5K; Kiwanian Wendy and son LJ finish strong. 

February Meetings 

Moorpark Unified Superintendent and Moorpark Kiwanian, Dr. Kelli Hays, gives an update on our school district. 
Key Club Co-Presidents, Liam and Vishal, tell about events at the high school.   

Mark, Debbie, Ute and Bryan enjoy our monthly social gathering, at Enegren Brewing.  



 

 

D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  5  

Oxnard                                TinaMarie Martinez Reporting 

Oxnard Kiwanis has been on a roll recently by installing 3 new Kiwanians to their membership roll. That makes 
5 new members in two months! The group gathered at The Shores Restaurant recently to induct new members 
Amparo Medina, Kenny Ehrman and Marco Valencia. Through their employment, the new members represent 
education, law enforcement and social services respectively. Thank you to our members who invited a total of 6 
guests to our installation. With a full slate of fundraising and volunteer events in the coming months, we are 
truly fortunate to have such a variety of individuals representing Kiwanis of Oxnard. We'd also like to thank 
Madame Past President Kathy Sullivan for her donation to Kiwanis to purchase re-usable water bottles that will 
go to foster children from Homes with a Heart. It was made on behalf of Team Kathy and Kelly, Realtors. 

Bottom row, L-R: Amparo Medina, Kenny Ehrman, President Rodney Medina, Marco Valencia; sponsors Tina   
Marie Martinez and Past President Sergio Martinez with new member Marco; Past President Kathy Sullivan    
presents the donation check to President Rodney. 

Immediate Past President Clarice Couey Mapanda attended the Oxnard Lions Club pancake fundraiser for their   
general fund. They have donated to local elementary schools. One project was installing water stations at       

St. Anthony’s School in Oxnard. Clarice is shown with Lions Club member and owner of Tomas Cafe, Tom Garcia. 



 

 

Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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We continue to meet in person and have great speakers at our lunch meetings. Shown here is our February 2nd 
speaker, Jay Sullivan. He literally helps to build our schools. Jay is a man of many talents. He works with school 

districts in Santa Barbara County who have voter paid bond monies. He helps to design and build the schools 
the voters and parents want. Nancy Butterfield, our club President, is looking on.   

We finally had our holiday party. Our 
traditional White Elephant in January 

was delayed until February 6th.        
It was so close to Valentine’s we 
called it the Pink Elephant party. 

Our Pink Elephant was a pot luck. 
Shown here are guest Linda,    

Immediate Past Governor Gary, 
and Past President Angela. 

Kiwanis member Gary Schwan 
with his lawyerly life partner 

Erin Parks. 

Lucky Pete Georgi is presented 
with the singing chicken from 

Sean Bevan. 

Pete Georgi was Punked! A photo of Pete during his    
military training at Camp Roberts was “borrowed“ from 
his home. He ended up receiving it in the Pink Elephant 

exchange. He opened it and said, “That’s me!”   
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

SAY YES TO SERVICE 

Santa Susana President Margaret and  
Lt. Governor Matt Moore proudly   

presented club member Katy Porter 
with the Say Yes to Service Award at 

this month’s DCM. 

The Thousand 
Oaks Kiwanis Club 

welcomed our    
Aktion Club      
Advisor Gary 

White and Aktion 
Club member 
Sigrid as their    
program at a       

recent Wednesday 
morning meeting.  

Upcoming Meeting 

Wednesday, February 23rd,  11:30 am 

Junkyard Cafe – Simi Valley  

K Kids Still Raising $$ for Charity 

Even though our Madera K Kids are  
still unable to meet on campus, they 
continue to support their Recyle for 
Charity Program.  So far this year   
they have raised almost $100.00    

they will donate to local non profits 
they vote to support.  

Margaret, Gary, Karen, and Judy prepare        
dinners for the needy at the Samaritan Center.  

Happy February Birthdays 

Margaret Sigurdsson  

Ray Dempsey  
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Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 

On January 17,  in honor of Martin Luther King Jr. Day, and working with Rancho Simi Park and Rec. board 
member Brian Dennert, our Circle K Club at Moorpark College completed a community service project to pick up 

trash and paint over graffiti on the Hummingbird Trail in eastern Simi Valley.  The members enjoyed working 
together on this needed project.  

Members Cindy, Tammy, Donna, Martha, Nancy, and Nellann continue working on sewing gowns and smile bags, 
cutting and stringing blankets, in addition to making pillow cases for foster children in Ventura. Material bought 

with a $500 donation from member Trisha Nonweiler will make lots of blankets for children.  
We are also still collecting cardboard tubes from paper rolls to donate to America’s Teaching Zoo at Moorpark 
College. These are stuffed with treats and wrapped up for the monkeys to figure out how to open and enjoy. 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 

The Thousand Oaks Club has entered our “Bikes for Youth” project in the annual Kiwanis International          
Signature Project Contest. Our project provides bicycles, either new or used-and-reconditioned, to                  
disadvantaged youth who need them for basic transportation to school and work, for example. The primary   
target group is teenagers.  Local non-profits that serve low-income families select deserving recipients.  During 
the last Kiwanis year, we gave out 104 bikes, and another 38 have been placed so far this year. Each Kiwanis 
District selects two Signature Projects (one by a small club, the other by a large club) to compete at the         
International level. The winners will be announced at the KI annual convention in Indianapolis this June.  We’re 
hoping Cal-Nev-Ha picks our project to represent the large clubs in the district, and that it does well at KI.  

The Kiwanis Kween, Sherrill Hyink, leads the Thousand Oaks Club’s “Lunch Bunch.”  We prepare 70 sack    
lunches and deliver them to Harbor House on the first Thursday of every month.  Harbor House is a local        
non-profit serving the homeless.  Our K-Kids, led by advisor Cristy Warner, pitch in by decorating some of the 
lunch sacks.  Members who are part of the Lunch Bunch team include Sherrill Hyink, Past Lieutenant Governor 
Katy Porter, Cristy Warner, Kathy Smiley, Arnie Rudman, and John Prescott.  

The Thousand Oaks Club gives a big “thank you” to Ace Hardware on Avenida De Los Arboles for its donation of 
a large quantity of hand sanitizer. Cristy Warner and her K-Kids picked up the donation and took it to Manna, 
our local food bank, where Cristy handed the boxes over to the Site Manager. The sanitizer bottles are now 
available for free distribution to Manna’s low-income clients. 
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Cal-Nev-Ha Mid-Year Conference South 

Past Governor Gary at the    
Mid-Year South in San Diego 

Trustee Carmen Alemán Gustelum 
encouraging all Kiwanians to attend 

our convention this August in      
Indian Wells. 

Lots of seminars and great   
ideas for our kids 

Kiwanis International President 
Peter Mancuso speaks at luncheon. 

Our District Governor Elect candidates are Dan Germain 
and Carole Farris. Come to Indian Wells to vote! 

Saturday night we let our hair down for the 60’s party. Left to Right: Craig Wallace, International Children’s 
Fund President; International President Peter “Captain Kirk” Mancuso and First Lady Karen; really groovy      

International Trustee Candidate Gary Jander.  



 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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L E G A C Y  F E L L O W S H I P
Many Kiwanians give both their money and time to
worthy causes; however, many of us are unaware that
by making a gift in our will or trust, we can continue to
help people in need or to promote a favorite cause
long after we are gone. Learn more about the Legacy
Fellowship.

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

P E A C E F U L  P A R E N T I N G  -  O N E  S T I C K E R  A T  A  T I M E

the Cal-Nev-Ha Children’s Fund, they teamed up with various organizations
to distribute child safety seat stickers to families with  preschool-age
children in their community.  Read more

M A T C H I N G  D U N L A P S  A R E  B A C K !
We're excited to announce that Matching Dunlap
Fellowship awards are available to the first 50
applicants.  Your donation of  $500 will be will
"matched" by funds raised from Key Club members.
Now is the perfect time to upgrade your Dunlap
Fellowship, or recognize an individual with a Dunlap
award.  Apply today

August 6, 2022 - Yep, that's the date!  One lucky winner will take
home this exquisite, one of a kind hand-crafted masterpiece
designed and quilted  by our gifted Governor, Margo Dutton.  The
drawing will take place at the Kiwanis District Education
Convention and no...you don't have to be present to win!
Purchase your tickets from Governor Margo during her Governors
Official Visit, or email her to directly. Your ticket enters you in the
drawing and benefits our mission of building a better future for
our children.  Don't miss out, get your ticket today and good luck!

D I S T I N G U I S H E D  S E R V I C E
A W A R D S
Is there a Kiwanian in your life who has gone above
and beyond in their service and dedication to their
club and community? Consider honoring them with
a Distinguished Service Award (DSA). To make this
award even more special, have Governor Margo
present the award during her Official Visit to your
division! Order your DSA today!

M A R C H  2 0 2 2

The Hope of America is an ideal award to present to
Service Leadership Program members, or any
student your club would like to recognize for
outstanding achievement. Winning the coveted
Hope of America award might well be the first spark
in stimulating a lifelong effort of outstanding
accomplishment and leadership! Click here to read
more about the Hope of America award.

H O P E  O F  A M E R I C A

Though difficult to think
about, we must always be
prepared should the
unthinkable happen. For
instance, what will happen
in the event of a car collision
that leaves parents unable
to speak for their small
children? The Kiwanis Club
of Carmichael recognized
this concern, and with the
help of a Pediatric Trauma
Program (PTP) grant from

Y E S !  I N I T I A T I V E
When you give to the YES! Initiative, you develop
leaders and provide scholarships to students such
as Mary Minasyan, a second year student
attending UCLA who is pursuing a career in
astrophysics. If you dare to envision a brighter
future for students like Mary, then say YES! with
your donation to the YES! Initiative. Learn more
about the YES! Initiative.

https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/win-a-quilt/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LGSGWSZA3oU&feature=emb_title
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/keeping-kids-safe-one-sticker-at-a-time/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/keeping-kids-safe-one-sticker-at-a-time/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/zu16guf94dgqhny4mrodqthv1i0b5smw
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/xazsrpr7aud84cu91tpv
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/hope-of-america/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-mary-2/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/yes-initiative/


 

 



 

 

THE KIWANIS CLUB OF CAMARILLO               

and kidSTREAM 

are hosting a 

High Tea Bunco 
Sunday, March 20th, 2022 

12:30 – 3:30 pm 
Join us at kidSTREAM 

3100 E. Ponderosa Drive, Camarillo 

Don’t Miss This Fun Filled Afternoon for Everyone 

$20:00 per person 
Includes: 

 

Help Us Make a Difference. 
Your donation will benefit the children and those in need in our community. 
You will also be helping kidSTREAM Children’s Museum make a difference. 

For information about our programs or to make reservations 
Please email us: allengrizzard@gmail.com                        

Thank You for Your Support. 

High Tea Lunch, Bunco, and Door Prize Ticket 

mailto:allengrizzard@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

KIWANIS CLUB OF CAMARILLO FUNDRAISER 

    

   

Thursday, April 21, 2022, 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

To be held at Painting with a Twist, 2298 E. Ventura Blvd., Camarillo, CA 93010 

You receive a 2-hour art class while you enjoy a beverage (not included) and 
have lots of fun.  When registering there are three prices for the evening: $39 
for a 16x20 unframed canvas or $44 for a 18x18 wood shiplap pallet or $49 for a 
16x20 wood plank board. 

To register for this event please go to:  
https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/studio/camarillo/event/2889889/  

There will also be a raffle with some great prizes. 

You will get to take home a Masterpiece of Artwork that you can proudly hang on 
your wall at home or in the office. 

All proceeds from this event will go towards the Kiwanis Club of Camarillo      
Foundation to support local events such as: Scholarships, Youth Activities, and our 
major project of supplying equipment to kidSTREAM Museum in Camarillo. 

Must be 21 or over. 

https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/studio/camarillo/event/2889889/


 

 


